EXHIBIT 18




From: David Campbell/ R2/FWS/DOI
07/23/07 08:24 AM

To: Brian A Milsap/RO/RYFWS/DOL, Waily Murphy/RO/R@/FWS/DOI
ce: Lyle Lewis/R@/FWS/DOI, Eric Hein/R2/FWS/DOI@FWS, Marilyn Myers/R@yFWS/DOI@FWS

Subject. Desert Rock Energy Project BO - Cons, #22420-2004-F-0356

All:

I received a call from one of the consultants working on the Biological Assessment for the Desert Rock Energy Project.
They have received the letter we wrote on July 2 requesting additional information for the consultation. During the
conversation the consultant informed me that Sithe Global LLC did not want to request the additional information we
requested regarding the effect of climate change, specifically: a) addressing in their analysis the resulis of modeling of
Juture water availability; and b) the effects of any changes in hydrology and water resources of the San Juan River
basin on Colorado pikeminnow, razorback sucker, bald eagle, and Southwest willow flyvcatcher,

The consultant informed me that Thomas A. Johns, Senior Vice President Development, Sithe Global LLC stated that
Sithe Global had taken the issue back to "Washington, D.C." and that we would soon be instructed by "Washington”
not to address or pursue the climate change guestions.

1 thought you should be aware of this conversation,

David L. Campbell
Aguatic Ecosystems Branch Chief

United States Fish and Wildlife Service

New Mexico Ecological Field Services Field Offices
2105 Osuna Road NE

Albuguerque, NM 87113

505-761-4745 (phane)

303-346-2535 (fax)




